VMB Meeting Minutes 4-09-08

The meeting began at 8:20pm with 20 Members in attendance

1. Welcome and introduction of new members, Butch, Bernie, and Issac.
2. Treasurer’s Report – we have about $1300.00 in the checking account.   A motion was made to pay $50.00 for our annual CAT membership, motion passed.
3. Review of minutes/action items
· Action item – Doug is working on a new tri-fold membership brochure.

4. Old Business

· Sals trail maintenance – working on the trail near the boulders and the blue bypass extension which connects back to the peak trail.  Possible trailwork day this weekend, Dave will post on the site if this will happen.  
· Sals trail markers – much discussion regarding appropriate trail markers, possibility that 4x4’s with routered names will be used and designed by the Boy Scouts.  A motion was made to appoint a committee to work on this and given full authorization to make the decision, motion passed.  The committee will be Rudy, Dave, Don and Greg.  Bernie also mentioned that he is able to get steel chips with paint samples from his employer, he will work on Dave on this as a possibility for trail markers.
· SME – right now the focus is on designing a bypass to the Cistern Trail that will intersect with the rock climbing area.  Due to the wet conditions at Alpine St., the entrance is now behind the kiosk to the left.

· Glen Park – working on building cross-country trails.

· Trexler Park – Dave will be going up there to hike and look at the possibilities for trails.

· Blue Mountain Bike Park – no updates yet, a meeting is scheduled within the next two weeks with the management of Blue; updates will be posted as they are available.
· Jon K’s graduation project – Jon is looking for ideas for his project, which he has about two years to complete.  He wishes to do this on something he is really interested in like a pump track, and other ideas offered were to volunteer at either the Lehigh race or at CAT.
· Action Wheels Spring Fling – this will be held on May 10th, with a demo truck and rides at Sals, and a raffle for VMB to buy tools/trail markers.
· Jim’s fiancée is looking for a project for South Mountain Middle School, perhaps a bike skills workshop for the kids, Rudy is also hoping to work on this project for his school.
· April 19th – Earth Day/clean-up day at Sals, looks like there will be a good turnout, lots of garbage to be picked up!
· Jay mentioned that his friend Dale has been working on a pump track and dirt jumps in his backyard, all are invited to come out.  This is located in Bethlehem, Bob will post directions on the site.  He also mentioned that the Hubbard Bicycle club has weekly rides on Thursdays, and there is food afterwards for $6.00.

· August 23rd & 24th – Tour De Brew, 2 fat tire races, CAT 1 & 2.

5. New Business

· Jim mentioned that he saw an idea for a banner while at Ray’s MTB Park – logo on a roll.  Basically this is an entire roll comprised of individual banners for an organization which can be detached when needed.  The price is around $250-350; a motion was made to have Jim investigate this option and present his findings to the club at the next meeting, motion passed.

· Tools – thanks to Action Wheels we have $350.00 to use for trail tools!  Dave looked into some new ones, however they are about $87.00 each, so John E. offered to make some McCleod’s; he just asks that we donate $50.00 to the Wildlands Conservancy for his efforts.  A motion was made to make this donation as well as ask John to make several of these tools and bring them to the next meeting.
· Next meeting – Rich raised the concern that the Wednesday meetings conflict with the weekly SVB rides, so he asked about the possibility of changing nights.  A vote was taken to either have the meeting on a different night but on a consistent schedule, or to have it on rotating nights within the same week – the vote was tied!  Therefore, a poll will be posted on the website to determine the best course of action; the results of this will be posted and will take effect for the June meeting.  A motion was made to have a ride meeting in May at Jordan park on Wednesday, May 14th, ride at 5:30, meeting 7pm, motion passed.       

· Epic/day trips – discussion on the forum regarding this, in the past the club always had an epic every month.  Rich asked that members think about this and this will be brought up again at the next meeting.

